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	Background

The LSP has been through a process of review throughout this year and is in a process of transition from previous structures and working arrangements to a new model.

Given the continuous change in national policy and legislative requirements around partnership structures and working arrangements, and the need to ensure the LSP continues to be as fit for purpose as possible in delivering to the priorities, objectives and requirements set, this item seeks LSP Executive’s agreement to continue to develop arrangements, review membership and meeting structures to best meet the demands of a changing LSP and context in which all organisations operate.

The item will be taken as a verbal discussion around the points set out below.



	Purpose of report

· To ask for LSP Executive’s agreement to:

· Review membership of the LSP Executive to ensure that it is best placed to deliver results on the LSP’s priorities, and continue to develop structures contributing to the wider LSP to enable involvement of all those who wish to be involved, and to meet changing requirements

· Communicate these outcomes and ongoing developments to members of the wider partnership structures

· Maintain meetings of LSP Exec on a quarterly basis (or to agree alternative arrangements as preferred by LSP Exec)

· Base the future meetings forward plan around management of LSP projects as a priority, with the existing forward plan to be reviewed and some items postponed or considered at other meetings

· Future meetings of LSP Executive to work on a meeting structure similar to that of this meeting of 10 November – i.e.

· to hear updates from LSP projects, and later to consider performance of these projects against agreed objectives

· to consider any major strategic items such as development of the SCS

· to take update items from other projects occurring to meet the priorities of the LSP, eventually contributing to an overarching work programme, potentially set out by the SCS action plan

· Agree to other work that may previously have come to LSP Executive, such as strategy sign off, to be discussed initially by DMG as a part of each DMG meeting, and referred only to LSP Executive if input is genuinely required

· Agree to consider the future of performance management of the partnership, further to the ceasing of LAA and CAA requirements, at meetings from January 2011 onwards.



	Recommendations

That the LSP Executive agree to the areas set out above, or propose and agree alternatives accordingly. 
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